REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING 

TUESDAY, DECEMBER 21, 2021
6:30 P.M.

Mayor Englebretson called the regular monthly Council meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. with council members Bobrofsky, Brock, Froeba, Geier, Lindner, Prein, Schultz and Weyer present.

Citizens present were Teresa Hall and Jacob Schar.

Clerk Toufar verified the postings.

 Motion was made by Weyer to approve the minutes from the November 15, 2021, regular Council meeting, seconded by Schultz.  Motion carried. 


Treasurer’s report was approved on a motion made by Bobrofsky, seconded by Geier.  Motion carried.

Utility Committee-No meeting held.  Mayor Englebretson questioned the ordinance on residents and businesses cleaning the sidewalks.  Clerk Toufar will mail out notices.
Police/Fire and Ambulance Committee– No meeting held.
Finance/City View Committee –No meeting held.  Clerk Toufar read a letter from Tonya Nathe and Bridget Boehning on the vacant land on the side of the post office.  Purchase price for the lot would be $12,300 or to rent it for $125.00 a month.  Bobrofsky made a motion to not purchase or rent the lot at this time, seconded by Lindner.  Motion carried.
Library Committee – Meeting was held on December 13, 2021.  Bobrofsky reported that the library staff will be getting a 3% raise in 2022.  Bobrofsky reported that the 2022 yearly plan was reviewed.  Lindner made a motion to approve Kris Schweiger and Christine Geier to the library board, seconded by Prein.  Motion carried with 1 abstain.  Bobrofsky reported that they received $2,492.98 from the Cares Act and $1,877.00 from the Michael Hayes memorial.  Bobrofsky reported that they will not be replacing the microfilm.  Bobrofsky reported the library will be closed on December 24th and December 31st.  Bobrofsky reported the November circulation was 1,108.   Next Library meeting will be held on January 10, 2022.
Personnel Committee-No meeting held.

Park & Recreation – No meeting held.

Planning Commission – No meeting held.

Clerk’s Report-Prein made a motion to approve the following 2022 poll workers: Sharon Schoonover, Pat Stumpner, Shirley Olson, Tom Bobrofsky, Judy Bobrofsky, Lavon Lindner, Fern Fitzl, Craig Brandt, and Peggy Brandt, seconded by Geier.  Motion carried with 1 abstain.


Mayor’s Report-Mayor Englebretson reported on donating a bench to Farm Technology Days.  Bobrofsky made a motion to donate a bench in the amount of $300.00, seconded by Lindner.  Motion carried.

Froeba made a motion to approve bartender licenses for Becky Farmer, Brooklynn Zawislan, Wendy Mennenga, Charisse Calhoun, and Adam Delo seconded by Schultz.  Motion carried.

Froeba made a motion to appoint new agent on liquor license for Kwik Trip Brooklynn Zawislan, seconded by Geier.  Motion carried.
Bobrofsky made the motion to approve vouchers in the following amounts:

GENERAL FUND:  $213,431.76       
WATER UTILITY: $36,593.76
WASTEWATER UTILITY: $26,133.39
Seconded by Brock.  Motion carried.  

Prein made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Brock.  Motion carried.

Shannon Toufar, City Clerk/Treasurer, December 21, 2021
